
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  
School Newsletter 

 

It has been lovely to see all of the children back in school this week and we have had a very 
busy start to the new term! We have lots of exciting things planned across the next few 

months and we can’t wait to get stuck in to everything. Remember that next Wednesday, we 
have our PSHE day where we look forward to welcoming you into school from 2:45pm. 

  

Next Week’s Diary Dates Next Week’s Dinner Menu 
 

Day Name of Club Year Group Time 

M
o

n
 

Drums KS2 12:30-1:40 

Cricket Club KS2 3:30-4:30 

Tennis/Hockey KS2 3:30-4:30 

Tu
es

 

Latin and Ballroom Yr 2/3/4/5/6 7:45-8:40 

Football  Yr R/1/2 7:45-8:40 

Guitar KS2 11:00-12:00 

Football Yr 3/4 3:30-4:30 

Dodgeball Yr 5/6 3:30-4:30 

Rock Choir KS2 3:30-4:30 

Gardening KS2 3:30-4:30 

W
ed

s 
 Keyboard KS2 9:00 -12:00 

Brass KS2 10:10-10:40 

Girls’ Multisports KS2  3:30-4:30 

Football Yr 5/6 3:30-4:30 

Th
u

rs
 

Gymnastics Yr 1/2 7:45-8:40 

Archery KS2 3:30-4:30 

Woodwind Thursday 2:30-3:00 

Girls’ Football Yr 3/4/5 3:30-4:30 

Illustrator’s Club Yr 1/2/3 3:30-4:30 

Coding Club KS2 3:30-4:30 

Fr
i 

Archery Yr R/1/2  7:45-8:30 

Upper Strings KS2 11:15-12:15 

Multisports Yr R/1/2 3:30–4:30 

Gymnastics KS2 3:30-4:30 

Monday  
Chicken curry and rice or jacket potato with a choice 

of beans, cheese or tuna and salad 
Tuesday  

Pork sausage/halal chicken sausage or Quorn 
sausage with mashed potatoes, Yorkshire pudding, 

carrots and broccoli  
 Wednesday  

Beef Bolognese or halal beef Bolognese or vegetable 
Bolognese or Lasagne with garlic bread slice and 

peas 
Thursday  

Cheese and tomato pizza with potato footballs and 
salad 

 Friday  
Double cod fish finger or fish star or veggie nuggets 

and chips with beans or sweetcorn 
Reception, Year 1 and 2 are eligible for a hot meal 

at lunch time with no payment needed.  
All dietary needs and requirements can be catered 

for. 

 

Last Week’s Attendance Heroes 

 

SCHOOL VALUES : RESPECT – RESPONSIBILITY- HONESTY - COURAGE - HAPPINESS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Week Ending:  19th April 2024 
 

Contact us: 
www.boothvilleprimary.net 

head@boothville-pri.northants-ecl.gov.uk 
Twitter - @BoothvillePri 

School App available to download 
Tel: 01604 491545 

1SC 

98.5% 
 

FANTASTIC   
Well done Scarecrow!  

Current overall school 
attendance is 93.6%  
OFSTED minimum 
expectation is 97% 

Please remember to book your school 
dinner via the Payments section of the 
Parent App. This includes children who 
are entitled to a hot meal in Reception, 

Year 1 and Year 2 as well as children 
who have Free School Meals in KS2. 

Remember that this needs to be done 
by midnight the night before. 

 
 

http://www.boothvilleprimary.net/
http://www.boothvilleprimary.net/
mailto:head@boothville-pri.northants-ecl.gov.uk


 

 

 

PSHE Day – Wednesday April 24th 2024 
We are looking forward to seeing parents and family members at school next Wednesday from 2:45pm.This 

will be the end of a special PSHE day called Dreams and Goals. Please remember that the children are invited 
to come to school that day dressed in the outfit of their dream job.  Please do not buy anything new for this 
day, if necessary, we can give children a badge for them to write their dream job on and they can wear mufti. 
We have invited some sporting special guests along on this day to inspire the children, as well as a few other 

surprises we have planned! 
We hope this will be a great day for everyone, encouraging children to aim high and reach their full potential 

when they are grown up. 
Please arrive at the main gates on Booth Lane and enter via the gate next to the Nursery building. You can 

then make your way to the classrooms. 

SAFEGUARDING - NSPCC 

After our assemblies earlier in the year, our Year 2, 5 and 6 children have taken part in 
Speak Out. Stay Safe workshops this week. If you would like to find out more information 

then please follow the link below.  
www.nspcc.org.uk/parents 

Year 4 Residential to Frontier Centre  

This week 72 of our Year 4 children went on their residential trip to Frontier Centre in Irthlingborough. 
They had a fun-packed three days where they had a go at lots of exciting and adventurous activities including 

archery, canoeing, orienteering and indoor climbing. They also took part in walk the plank and nightline 
which were trust exercises where communication was key. We are very proud of how the children worked 

together and supported each other to face their fears. Lots of the children enjoyed getting muddy when 
playing in the adventure pits but some weren’t so keen! In the evenings they had a campfire with songs and 

a movie night. It’s no wonder we were all so tired when we got back to school on Wednesday! 
Here’s what some of the children said: 

 
“My favourite activity was nightline because it was interesting to go across the obstacles blindfolded.” 

 
“The funniest moment was watching people fall in the water during walk the plank.” 

 
“The best thing I learnt was how to read a map.” 

  
“My favourite moment was when I faced my fear of heights.” 

  
“A memory I’ll keep is having the best time of my life.” 

 
“The best thing I learnt was trusting a friend.” 

http://www.nspcc.org.uk/parents


 
From muddy hands at forest school to clean hands for baking, the children in Year 4 that stayed at school 
certainly didn't miss out on any fun! We also spent time playing card games, participating sports games 

outside, making clay pots and partying. 

Orienteering 
On Wednesday,  8 Year 5 children took part in an orienteering competition at Overstone 

Scout ground. 
The children used a map to find markers in the woods and had to return within a strict 
25 minute time scale. The teachers had to stay in one place and not help them, quite a 

challenge!! 
They then had to complete various team challenges such as code breaking, tangram 

making and shape Sudokus. 
The children had a brilliant time and some even got to see the resident muntjac deer. 

We will find out the results soon. 
 

 



School timings 

We have a number of pupils who are arriving to school and being collected late. 
The doors for Year 1-6 should open at 8:40am and we finish at 3:30pm. For 
Reception it is 8:45am and 3:15pm. If you are running late to collect for any 

reason please phone the school office. Thank you.  
Parking 

I have received a number of emails this week regarding parking. Please can I remind you to 

park with consideration and thought. It is really important that wheelchairs and buggies can 

get past parked cars. It is also vital that people are aware when parking and pulling off of 

children and people walking on pavements. We have had a number of near misses for families 

where people are in a rush or just not taking enough care. Please help us to keep our children 

and members of our school family safe. 

And finally… 

…current house point totals are:  
 Griffin Phoenix Pegasus Dragon 

This 

week 
1853 2285 1604 2385 

     

Overall 26838 23106 26977 31035 

House of the week: Dragon! 

Overall leaders: Dragon. Well done Dragon! 
SCHOOL VALUES : RESPECT – RESPONSIBILITY- HONESTY - COURAGE - HAPPINESS 

 

 


